

dated 10th  
May, 2021.

A Summary of the Parish Council's Year 1st April 2020  
to 31st March, 2021. COVID - PANDEMIC YEAR.

COVID.  
Action Point  
Election of  
Officers 2021 -  
22.

The AGM. was held at Hollinsclough School on 27th August 2020 having been deferred due to a Global Pandemic and Lock Down in the UK. (See previous minute book for details). Councillors Richard Slack and Daniel Stead were appointed as Chair and Vice-Chair respectively.

Action Point  
to identify a  
date for an  
A.P. Meeting  
2021  
against the  
backcloth of  
continued  
uncertainty  
re COVID  
and new  
strains of the  
disease.

The Annual Parish Meeting which should be held between 1st March and 1st June in each year and which had been organised for 24th April - and to be led by Community Police Officers Lauren Drew and Rebecca Gorman followed by the business of members of the Parish to raise matters of parish interest and to pass resolutions where relevant - had to be cancelled because of the COVID situation.

The Clerk with the authority of the Chairman circulated a letter to all parishioners providing them with a list of Councillors and their contact details and offering their assistance to anyone in need during this COVID YEAR. A postcard was also sent to each household that could be used by the residents to send to someone as a token of friendship.

Comment.  
The letter  
was appreciated  
by the community being  
and cited  
upon by  
some  
individuals.

The PC. responded to a letter from the Lord Lieutenant of Staffordshire Mr. Ian Dudson CBE to identify those people within our community and who served the community from beyond and contributed to its physical, social, intellectual and emotional well-being. This resulted in sending a specially designed and cited card from the Lord Lieutenant with an explanatory letter. This ~~would~~ <sup>was</sup> much appreciated by recipients. The Chair and the Clerk identified key people for the cards provided and a request was made for more.

- Recipients: Longnor Stores, Longnor Post Office, Longnor fish and chip shop, Hollinsclough School, Longnor Church, Hartington Surgery, Flash Bar Stores, The Corn Store.

Between 27th August and 31st March 2021 when site meetings and zoom meetings were not possible (COVID).

The PC adopted a strategy whereby:

- The clerk delivered details of each P.C. issue to Councillors by hand for their deliberation.
- Councillors reported their comments by telephone, in writing and frequently both.
- The clerk produced a collated report of the PC's deliberation on individual matters and circulated/delivered same to Councillors.

Comment.

The clerk wishes to

thank all councillors for their

diligence, sincerity of purpose and

high level of responsibility in

enabling the whole process

to be dealt with efficiently.

and to a high standard.

- Councillors reported their confirmation of the detail and approval or requested refinements, additions, amendments.
- A final report was produced, checked by the chairman and circulated to Councillors by hand until full approval and accuracy was agreed.

The issues dealt with using the above system were

- Setting of the Parish Precept:
  - It was decided that £1300 should again be requested
    - a) The projects identified 20-21 would be held up on account of COVID and would require funding.
    - b) The 2nd instalment of the PC election would be required Feb. 2021.
    - c) Reserves were needed in light of a major consultation taking place re. Kimer/Swan Rates which could impact on PC, and
    - d) further work may be/would be needed on the telephone box and street furniture once the basic work had been done.
    - e) additional work by the Parish lengthyman.

31st Jan, 2021 SCC's Parish wide and beyond consultation re. Swan and Limer Rules - Repairs - Junction etc. (7 pages).

1. The PC sent two reports outlining its knowledge and views. The first covered the historical background to S. and L. Rules.
  - Details of complaints and letters to 'the Council' for repairs from 1902 onwards.
  - The impact of the PDNP being established in 1951.
  - Conflicts in the Parish as a result.
  - Letters sent to the PDNP re. above.
  - Complaints made by visitors / residents.
  - Survey details re. HXH and motor bikes using the 'green lanes' carried out in 2011.
  
2. The PC's conclusions in light of (1) above. (6 pages)
  - identifying the 12 areas of debate that it had to consider from a position of responsibility for the Parish as a whole.
  - a consideration of each mode of travel.
  - decision that they must be kept open as highways for pedestrians, cyclists, equestrians, landowner access bordering the Rules. The complexity of m/bikes and but recognising that it may not be desirable to prevent, for a whole range of reasons set out in detail. The importance of use by local people was stressed summed up with evidence. It could be argued that to remove motor bike travel by local people is an erosion of how the area has functioned in the past and continues to function

Comment. nowadays where it is allowed to

The Chair  
withdrew the  
purchase of  
PDNP  
Development  
Management  
Policies Part  
2 of the local  
Plan 49  
to inform its  
thinking

NB A H.C.G. Zoom Group.  
A copy of a report sent  
to SCC. was deposited with  
the PC by a group of local  
people referred to as Hollinsclough  
Community Group said to be  
directly impacted by the Rakes  
and living either adjacent or  
within close proximity. Said  
also to have the support of  
Anne Robinson (CPRC Leeds  
and Yorks) and Chris Woods  
(Peak District Greenhones  
Alliance). It was deposited  
with the PC. after the

The use of HX4s was considered to  
be unsuitable.

Impacts on Jue's Lane were  
outlined.

blame apportioned to SCC re.  
drainage was identified.

Strategies of management  
outlined for the Rakes in future  
identified.

The PC called for a creative  
management plan with SCC  
and the PDNPA working  
in partnership rather than  
the proposed minimal repair  
of the Rakes

Reports ① and ②  
attached herewith

Comment

The proposed  
was  
granted on  
5th March  
2021 with  
conditions  
\* relating to  
family

Planning Application for Wilsshaw Bottom Farm, Sandy Lane, Hollins.  
before  
to SCC and would not therefore be considered by Councillors

Mr. and Mrs. Childs. construction of a 2 storey side extension  
for use as an annexe for a dependant relative. NP/SM/0121  
0049 (Jan 2021). Note that the applicants provided each councillor  
with a letter explaining fully the background to the application which  
was much appreciated in informing their understanding. This medical  
information was considered to be personal but had been given to the  
PDNP ✓ officers too rather than publicised to the general public

HCG report continued

HCG would very much like to see access enabled for all  
walkers, disabled users, cyclists and horse-riders Now -  
EVER concerns that enabling the last two user groups  
would also enable continued MPV use (even if  
illegal should a TRO be implemented by SCC)  
leads us to conclude that unless motorised use  
can be prevented, the Rakes should only be  
made available to walkers.

Comment  
 This app. was granted subject to conditions on 24th March, 21

Planning Application NP/SM/1220/1214 App. for a first floor extension above an existing stable to create ancillary accommodation at Nether Colshaw Farm Colshaw Lane, Quarnford. (Holl). (PC response attached).

- SCC, Ref 021477 S. 53 application to upgrade public footpath 17 Holl. to a bridleway. (S 53 of the Wildlife and Countryside Act 1981) The application is based on historical evidence. The Director of Corporate Services, Ms. Hannah Titchener is investigating evidence both in support and against the claim. The application to the SCC legal services was made by Felicity Edmeston on behalf of the Staffordshire Moorlands Bridleways Group. A whole range of documents and map accompanied the application.

Comment  
 letter received from Director of C.S. 4.3.21

The PC was of one resolute mind in beseeching SCC to retain the status of FP 17 as a footpath and NOT to upgrade it to a bridleway, based on evidence both factual and circumstantial contained in its 8 page report and map of the line of the path and appendices 1, a, b, c, d.

acknowledging and thanking the PC for its comments in relation to the application and if any further info come to light to get in touch.

### Other Matters.

- Joe's Lane - Following storm damage / intense heavy rain Feb. 2020. Need for repair at the junction with The Rake and at the junction with Redfern Lane. Subsequently wrote re. accident on The Rake and need for additional grit at places in the Gollen. Reported to Highways that the Chairman had used grit from Mr. Hudson's yard to ensure that Brown Brook Cottage and The Glen had supplies and asked for their inclusion in the gritting programme.

- The clerk asked if the SCC could afford an additional grit bin at the top of the Rale at the junction with the Golden.

### Planning Applications Not Received.

Early in 2020 there were 2 planning applications at a time when staff were working from home and admin. was still to work smoothly. Both apps. were subsequently granted and I asked for the decision notices to be forwarded.

Annual Parish Council Meeting held at Hollinsclough Primary Academy School at 8pm 10th May, 2021.

### Present

Chair C. Slack  
Councillors Ball,  
Stead, Kidd,  
Hails, Mellor

unpaid.  
Clerk Hails

Apologies Councillor Belfield.

Minutes of AGM. 27th August, 2020.

These were read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

### Matters Arising.

#### • Parish Council Accounts

The clerk informed the meeting that she had received notification from Mazars<sup>HP</sup> that Agar Part 2 needed to be completed for 2020/2021 by 30th June (Audit of Accounts). As the AGM 2020 focused in the main on the Council's finances the clerk presented details of its account of payments and receipts 20-21 and emphasised that £429.53 was ring fenced for the maintenance of the defibrillator. The balance as at 31st 3. 2021 was 2,314.50 and Mr. G. Tilson had been paid his annual lengthsmen sum of £400 (report submitted to SMDC for this to be reclaimed) and £60 payment to SPCA, annual subscription leaving £1,854.50. The clerk stated that 2 payments had now been paid to SMDC for the PC election in 2019 with 2 further payments each for £442.43 to be made.

The PC had again requested £1300 for

The PP 2021-22 and that this sum was identified as being necessary

The Council gave its approval to submit the statement of finances 20/21 to Mr. F. Bellaby - internal auditor.

- ① for instalment 3 due in Feb. 2022.
- ② Painting and conversion internally to create an exhibition / notice display kiosk. Mr. Lucking / Mr. Goodwin.
- ③ The noticeboard restoration - Mr. Hitchen
- ④ Repair to the seat at Coatsdown.
- ⑤ Reserves for highway / env. work provided by the lengthsmen beyond his £400 per annum contract should that be necessary in view of the impact of high rain fall - storm damage 2020/21.
- ⑥ <sup>Potential/Possible</sup> Implications of the restoration of Swan and Limer Rates for the P.C.
- ⑦ Distribution of grant in the upper reaches of the Parish and possible purchase / contribution towards a new grant bin at the top of the Gallin.
- ⑧ Consideration of visitors (increase of) to the Parish eg. waste / leaflets re. the Country Code and visitor responsibilities.

### The lengthsmen's Contract

The clerk explained that as per instructions she had forwarded a new potential contract of responsibilities to SMDC re. the lengthsmen's responsibilities. It had been sent to the legal dept. by the officer in charge of the lengthsmen scheme. As a decision had not yet been received, she had written again to expedite matters. In the meantime she would go through the contract with the lengthsmen to inform 21/22.

### The Annual Parish Meeting

The clerk reminded the meeting that in 2019 in order to provide added interest to the Parish Meeting it had organised a successful defibrillator training day prior to elections raising parish affairs

of concern to them.

In 2020 a similar occasion had been arranged. The Community Police were to present an afternoon of discussion re. Rural Policing and Rural Crime. This had had to be cancelled due to 'COVID' restrictions (24.4.2020).

The PC wished for the above to be organised again at a date to be fixed after the Nation was set to be un-locked by the Gov. (June 21st) and to give time for any new increase in COVID-SPREAD to be dealt with. Such a date would need to be outside the P.M. dates of 1st March - 1st June. July <sup>(mid)</sup> was suggested. The Chair and the Clerk were instructed to explore. Councillors wanted an emphasis on what the Police Service could do to support the local community (Becky Gorman and Lauren Drew?).

### PC. Relationships with the Community

The PC was informed that it had been worthwhile to write to residents at the start of the Pandemic and that the contact information had been well received and made use of.

The Lord-Lieutenant's expression of thanks to those who had contributed to the health and well-being of local people during the challenging and extraordinary times of the Pandemic - inspirational and uplifting. (Mr. Ian Judson CBE KStJ). The PC had identified and delivered cards/letters of its own to a range of services that had benefited Hollinsclough. (pg 2).

The PC matters dealt with during the Pandemic Year and the Strategy Adopted to ensure thoroughness and responsibility:

- The clerk went through the matters dealt with as follows.
1. The SCC Parish wide consultation re. Swan and Limes Rates
  2. Planning applications at Wilshaw Bottom Farm and at Nether Colshaw together with PDNP decision notices



See pages 1-6

3. Application to SCC by 'Staffordshire Moorlands Bridle group' to upgrade FP 17 to a bridleway.
4. The condition of Joe's Lane following storm damage.
5. The distribution of grant in the Parish / need for grant
6. The vehicle accident on the Rake, bin. (near)

### A.O.B.

The clerk reported that Mr. and Mrs Hudson / Daniel and Sarah had asked the Council to find out from the PDNP whether they would be allowed to develop an honesty shop in the Parish. Written details were provided. The clerk contacted Sandra Harrop - pre-planning officer who contacted the family directly. An honesty shop is in place adjacent to Daniel and Sarah's home.

### Using Funds for Church Upkeep - Clarification of the Rules

This matter had been raised in the 'Clerks and Councils' Direct guidance. Having stated in Jan 21 that payments were allowed but in March it was reported that NALC debarred local councils from giving financial assistance. The Jan. advice was given erroneously. This issue apparently had been of country wide interest in view of the current well publicised financial situation of churches under lock-down rules. [Note s137 of the LGA 1972 does allow a local authority incur expenditure on their opinion is in the interests of and will bring direct benefit to their area.]

Looking Ahead to The Queen's Platinum Jubilee 2-5th June 2022. and the purchase of commemorative mugs with the Parish name.

The clerk was instructed to contact Longnor Parish Council with a view to ascertaining whether it would be organising an 'umbrella event' for this event as it had in the past.

### Moor Top Incident.

It was felt that an incident here was not a PC matter and was a neighbour dispute that had got out of hand.

Update re. St. Agnes Church and School, Hollins Clough

Not marketed yet but will be sold soon.

The clerk had spoken to Mr. Phil Lovett, the Operations Manager and had been informed that the sch. was working with the PDP (Rebecca Widdington) and that solicitors were moving forward to sell the property within a short space of time. The next meeting would be after the 1. A's examination of the accounts.

The clerk was instructed to pay for the materials necessary for the maintenance of the defibrillator as and when they were provided by Marie Frodsham (in charge of local defib).  
Future Council Meetings

These will be held at 7.30 pm. *Phil D* 24/6/2021

(near to The Yetholm)

- Present.
- Chair, R. Slack
- Y.C. D. Stead
- C. L. Ball
- C. J. Belfield
- C. N. Mellor
- C. D. Hault
- Clerk.

Meeting of Hollinsclough Parish Council held at Hollinsclough Academy, 8pm Thursday, 24th June, 2021.

Apologies: None.

Minutes of the meeting 10.5.2021. These were read, approved and signed by the Chairman.

The main business of the meeting was prioritised to ensure that it was given the time that it needed in its fullness - viz.

The Internal Audit of the Parish Council's Accounts 2020-21.

The Chairman left time at the presentation of each page (by the clerk) to invite Councillors to question and/or comment.

The 1. A's Report  
Detail

The clerk reported that she had published the Notice of appointment of the dates of exercise of the public's rights to inspect, question, object to the accounts. (1st July - 9th Aug. 2021).

- The Councillors with their own copies of Int. Aud's report in its entirety read the 1. A's report paying particular attention to para. 2.
- Petty cash This page was examined carefully and in particular the recommendation that it should remain as a balance over £50. Councillor Ball wanted this item to be addressed immediately. A cheque was signed and authorised for a further £50 accordingly.
- VAT reclaim This had been done for the VAT on the minute book.
- Statement of accounts This was examined. The increase in precept was acknowledged 2020/21. Differences in balances and payments confirmed.
- Variations in receipts and payments. This was read by the Councillors and the clerk was encouraging regarding the more recent →

determination by the lengthman to get his invoices in on time. It was recognised re. the defibrillator that more fund raising would take place when possible.

- Total other payments : The P. insurance was discussed as shown and its consistency into 2022 acknowledged. Re. the I.A.'s fee, the clerk reported that she had constructed a letter of appreciation and <sup>for 20-21</sup> organised payment, thanking Mr. Bellaby for his professionalism and attention to detail. His fee had remained consistent throughout his supervision. The Council approved the above. The clerk reminded the Council that 2 further payments re. the PC election would be needed into the future and that she was awaiting the delivery of new pads for the defibrillator which would arrive and be invoiced soon. She was instructed to pay for these as appropriate. Re. the lengthman, the clerk reported that she had ensured that Mr. Tilson had presented his invoice on time for the necessary claim to be made on SMDC and that she was planning to meet with him next week to go through his contract. The full amount of £400 for 2021 was acknowledged.

- Bank reconciliation

This was confirmed as shown.

- Items of expenditure confirmed

- Land and building assets - details confirmed as were the Councillors' details and changes during the year. The Councillors approved the I.A.'s report overall.

### The Annual Governance Statement, 2020-21.

- Each page was confirmed. The Certificate of exemption was certified and duly signed by the Responsible Financial Officer (clerk) and the chairman.
- Pages 4 and 5 I.A. Report Internal control objectives were examined together with the PC's responsibility statements. Pg. 5. was again signed by the Chair <sup>and clerk</sup> with the approval of the Council.

- S.2. Accounting Statements 20/21 were confirmed - Pg 6. and again were signed by the clerk and the Chairman with the full approval of the Council.

This concluded the Council's consideration of the I.A. report and the Annual Governance and Accountability Return 2020/21. Part 2.

At this point the Council returned to the minutes of its meeting 10.5.21 and deliberated on the matters arising as follows:

The Lengths -  
man

The Council was still awaiting P.M.D.C's approval of the Lengths man's contract that it had redrawn in 2020. 'COVID' had slowed things down.

Annual Parish  
Meetings

The Chair had contacted the 2 Community police officers to renegotiate their presentation of rural policing (2020 Presentation had had to be cancelled due to 'COVID - LOCK DOWN'. The clerk felt that mid July was too soon for the deferred event on account of the Government's extension of its 'LOCK DOWN'. The clerk provided a number of articles re. rural crime and issues for the Council to consider re. content. Timing needed to be monitored in line with Government rulings. The Key Theme would continue to be one of how the Police Service could support the Parish. The Chairman wished to have more knowledge of cycle law and codes of conduct and this was fully endorsed. Event planning to be continued.

The  
Queen's  
Platinum  
Jubilee  
2-5th June  
2022

The clerk had contacted the SPCA in order to ascertain whether guidance would be provided to P.C.s. Informed that there would be. The clerk communicated with the clerk of Longnor PC re. whether the event should be an 'umbrella' occasion centred on Longnor. Discussions ongoing but to include:

- presentation of mugs to youngsters aged 16 and under at the time of the Key dates. Sourcing these

was discussed and the Chairman agreed to investigate a local source. The clerk would look into Edwards and Lockett of S.O.7. and The Jubilee Mug Comm. ~~was~~ Corp as advertised on the Clerks and Councils Direct. The former Chairman of the P.C. C. Mellor expressed an interest in planting a tree on the village green, possibly a fruit tree - wild cherry - a tree with blossom - ornamental and the placing of a bench. He was willing too to pay for these which was applauded by Councillors. The clerk offered to visit nurseries re. a possible tree and C. Mellor would take responsibility for any seat. The plan was fully endorsed. The Chairman noted that he had seen stakes in other parts of the country that had been dedicated in the memory of individuals/events. Again, this was a valuable idea.

### Litter and Need for bins - ?

Councillor Ball was concerned that with more visitors coming into the countryside and more provision of refreshment in the village area of the Parish the disposal of litter may become a bigger issue. The clerk reported that she had obtained a catalogue of litter and recycling bins and had contacted the PDNP to research the nature/type of bin that would meet with the approval of that auth. inside a conservation area. She had also investigated <sup>any</sup> financial support available. The cost of such a bin being emptied regularly was likely to be as important as the cost of any bin. At this point in time the P.C. was unanimous in its desire for visitors to take their rubbish home and to be totally responsible for it especially with the health and hygiene lessons from the COVID PANDEMIC. The clerk reported that she had obtained very good posters and fliers from the PDNP and

that she had placed these on both noticeboards and in the telephone box. She would explore too other possibilities of emphasising this message. The Chairman expressed his dismay at the piled up rubbish in car parks within the PDNP and the whole Council felt that such sights detracted from the vision of the countryside that visitors expected to see and experience.

Land ownership  
S.C.C.

The clerk reported that S.C.C.'s Rights of Way Officer had approached the PC with a view to providing landownership information prior to work being carried out on Bridleway No 8. Information had been provided and landowners informed.

Public Spaces  
Protection  
Order (Wild  
Fires).

Details of a proposed order by SMDC to apply to all parts of the Staffordshire Moorlands that lie within the PDNP <sup>and</sup> or is owned by SMDC - which <sup>are</sup> open to the air and to which the public are entitled to have access with or without payment - with the intention of preventing fires - were examined.

A.O.B.  
Ash dieback

Councillor Mellor again raised the matter of Ash dieback having seen an authoritative article in the Farmers' Guardian. He had reported concerns in the Staffordshire Moorlands with the N.F.U. and he wished to know what S.C.C. was planning to do about it. Who was responsible for eg. for the self seeded - Ash dieback damaged trees along the highways. A number of examples ~~and~~ can be seen in Hollinsclough Parish and surrounding areas. The clerk had already written to S.C.C. some months previous but had not received a reply. The Highways Supt. Mr. Rushton of SMDC agreed to investigate the S.C.C. position on the matter. Landowners and farmers needed to check trees on their own land too.

The matter was raised about the appropriacy and safety of the ~~boards~~<sup>cones</sup> placed outside property adjacent to the village green. The increased traffic, (motorcycles, push bikes - racing style pedal bikes and vehicles relating to local residents, school traffic and visitor traffic), was felt to be endangered by obstacles on the highway. In addition to the small ~~boards~~<sup>cones</sup> large pieces of stone appeared to have been removed from the ~~high~~ grass verge adjacent to one of the cottages and ~~were~~ were hampering free passage. The Council was aware that some traffic entered the village at too fast a speed despite the 30 mph signs but it nevertheless felt that the cones and stones were obstructive and dangerous to traffic flow. The clerk reported that she had given the resident at Vicarage Cottage at least one of the cones to combat a problem but that she would find out whether they were still appropriate <sup>particularly</sup> in view of the increase in range and number of 'vehicles' passing through the village area.

*Becky Gorman* 1/11/2021

The Annual Parish Meeting with presentation by Community Police Officers - Becky Gorman and Lauren Drew, (focusing on rural and wildlife crime) together with Mrs. Crichton of the Farming Life Centre, Balwell. 14th October, 2021 at Hollinsclough Chapel Hall at 7pm. (deferred on account of COVID Pandemic).

Present.

Chair. Mr. R.

Slack.

Clerk. Mrs.

D. Halls.

Councillors

Ball

Mellor

Most households had been leafleted regarding the event in advance.

Although the event was disappointingly attended by electors the evening itself was most interesting and was supported by useful leaflets for those in attendance.

One elector had telephoned the previous evening

Stead giving apologies <sup>and</sup> reporting Japanese Knotweed on Hollinsclough Moor and on Sandy Lane. A meeting with Mrs. Staples was arranged. The clerk had a meeting re. this with Mr. Paul Farrell of Alliance Environmental Services on Friday 29th Nov.

It would appear that Sandy Lane is S.C.C.'s responsibility and enquiries are being made with Harper Crewe Estate re. their <sup>its</sup> responsibility for Hollinsclough Moor.

Letters of appreciation were written to the Chief Police officer - Beck and to

The clerk thanked the parish councillors for making the evening so animated, interesting and worthwhile

Paula Orr. 1/11/2021

Hollinsclough Parish Council Meeting 7pm Monday 1st Nov. 2021

Apologies - Councillor Kidd

Minutes of meetings 24.6.21 and 14.10.21 <sup>Parish meetings</sup> were read and signed as a true record by the Chairman who had attended both matters arising.

- Petty cash payments re. hire of Chapel Hall and for B. Legion wreath £20 + £20. Arrangements made for the Armistice Service 11.11.
- Report that £5.43 had been received from HMRC re VAT.
- The Parish lengthsmen's contract discussed - awaiting £400 from SMBC.
- Litter: further discussions took place re. visitors and litter. Reaffirmation of the Council's policy at this time to encourage visitors to take litter home.
- Ash die back - presence in the parish. SCC to be informed again.
- Obstructions on the highway between the village green and the cottages. The clerk presented a letter from Mr. P. Botham explaining his decision to use stones



to prevent further damage to his wall and to the grass verge as a result of large tankers reversing towards the cottages. Mr. B. pointed out the display of daffodils - an important feature for both residents and visitors. School traffic and parking were other concerns. The PC. respected all of these points but felt that the stones were a danger. (letter attached in front of minute book).

Mr. Cluckester-Clark had not been aware of stones on the highway outside his cottage and apologised.

The Queen's Platinum Jubilee 2-5th June, 2022 - further discussion re. mugs and tree planting. Residents to be contacted re. children 16 years and under by the 2nd June. Clerk agreed to do this.

PDNP Planning Application NP/SM/0921/1056 - Change of use of agricultural building to house a biomass heating system and associated flue at Summerhill, Summerhill Lane.

A full and wide-ranging discussion took place and a unanimous decision reached that the app. should be approved. Discussion covered <sup>the</sup> nature of the house, its location, the local landscape, the needs of the property for a modern age - agreement with the agent that the proposal represented an acceptable low intensity re-use of a rudimentary agricultural outbuilding and was a sustainable form of dev. <sup>and</sup> in accordance with key core policies and conservation policies (report attached).

Matters Arising Parish Council Meeting 31.1.22 HOLLINGWOOD ACADEMY 2020-21

- Present:
- D. Hails
  - Chairman
  - R. Slack
  - L. Ball
  - D. Stead
  - N. Mellor

- The Queen's Platinum Jubilee : SMDC scheme 2021-22.
- Obstructions to the Highway : contract for lengthsmen paid into bank account
- Ash Dee Back : 3rd instalment of cost of 2019 election.
- Other Business

- Setting of the Parish Precept 2022-23.
- The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Celebrations
  - plans and preparations to date.
  - further ideas.

Apologies <sup>to</sup> ~~Kidd~~ <sup>to</sup> ~~Deloid~~

Planning Officer Mark Nuttall.

2nd November, 2021

Hollinsclough Parish Council's Response to:

P.D.N.P. Application NP/SM/0721/1056

Site address: Summerhill, Summerhill Lane, Flack,

Development description: Change of use of an agricultural building to house a biomass heating system and associated flue.

Summerhill is some 1/2 km to the east of 1775.

Other Business

- PDNP 25. 11. 21. decision notice NP/SM/0721/0787 at Farm Cottage, Hollinsclough.
- Severn Trent Community Fund.

The meeting began with the clerk reading the minutes of the meeting 1st Nov 21. This was agreed as a true record and was signed by the Chairman, R. Slack.

## Matters Arising

- The clerk reported that the PC had now received £1400 for the lengthsmans' contract 2020 - 2021. (over due).

- That the cost of the R.B.K's Poppy Appeal wreath was £20 and had been paid for from the Petty Cash.

- That the cost of hire of chairs for the Parish meetings had been £20 and had also been paid for out of the petty

- The clerk and Mrs. J. Wheldyn had had a stall at the <sup>Winkers man - Dec 2021</sup> <sup>paid had raised £50 for the maintenance of the</sup> <sup>defibr</sup> that the PC had paid £49.20p as to contr. when to the Defib warehouse (4 parishes) for adult defibrillator pads

- That the Payment for the election of 2019 (3rd instalment) was due £42.43 p. A cheque was duly signed.

- The clerk reported that she had written to SCC. re. 'Ash die Back' in the Parish (for the 2nd time of writing) and that she had reported the Japanese Knotweed both to SCC and the Harper Crewe Estate.

- The Obstructions to traffic flow on the Highway adjacent to The Village Green had been resolved.

PDNP Decision Notices had been received. The biomass boiler at Summerhill was passed and required full adherence to planning app. detail. The app. for a wooden shed at Farm Cottage had been refused for a whole range of policy and planning strategy reasons.

## Key business

### ① Setting of the Parish Precept 2022-2023.

The clerk went through the current PC financial situation and set out the issues that needed to be financed. The next PC elections would be in 2023 by which time the 4th instalment of election costs for 2019 would have been paid. The P.C. discussed the

likely cost of the provision of mugs to children in the parish 16 and under by the time of the Queen's Platinum Jub. The clerk had done some research into numbers and said that she would do further work on this. The % increase in <sup>local</sup> council tax was of some concern in view of the relatively ^ small amount of money coming into the parish by residents. After a full discussion it was decided to request £1500, an increase of £200. With a tax base of 66 it was calculated that the precept charge would increase from £20.31 p. to £22.73 p an increase of 11.9%. Precept Forms were duly completed.

## ② The Queen's Platinum Jubilee.

Previous discussion notes were confirmed.

- i that Mr. Norman Mellor - previous PC Chairman would pay for a fruit tree to be planted on the village green: likely to be an apple or a plum.
- ii that it would need a plaque appropriately inscribed - the clerk to research - which Mr. Mellor would also pay for.
- iii That a seat would also be paid for by Mr. Mellor
- iv That the large stones in front of the Chapel Hall, previously inscribed on jubilee occasions would be cleaned and a new one to be inscribed appropriately. The Chairman was delegated to deal with this (The Denham Family would need to be consulted).
- v That the oldest resident should <sup>traditionally</sup> unveil the Stone. It was thought that Mr. George Phillips was the oldest. Mr. Slack to organise.
- vi That ideally, the village hall would have refreshments for sale on the Sunday from 12 noon onwards. The clerk to explore

VII That a bring and share food system could run alongside with the clerk as a contact person to ensure a wide range.

VIII That Aofa and Joe, 2 new musicians in the upper parish and the Hollins church Silver Band to be approached to contribute in some way - The Chair and The Clerk to investigate.

IX The Chair suggested that a lucky dip for children might be a further idea.

X That the clerk explore the number of children 16 and under and of adults who may wish to buy mugs. The clerk to obtain further samples.

Lighting of  
beacons at  
9.15 pm

- Thursday 2nd June - Spring Bank Holiday
- Friday 3rd June
- Saturday 4th June
- Sunday 5th June for the big Jubilee

KIV previous idea of stiles being inscribed to commemorate at  
occasion: possible involvement of the school  
Other Business

It was reported that the chairman and the clerk had tried to support Mr. & Mrs. Cox at Nab End to get a temporary solution to their telephone re-stated. Miss Carr - Valley View was also experiencing problems as was the Tilson family on the parish border.  
Severn Trent Community Fund

Details outlined. It didn't meet the PC's needs at the present time.

### Amberl Self-watering Planters

The clerk reported an advert in the Clerk's Direct should these be of interest re. The Platinum Jubilee.

## Simple Mobile Phone Hacks

The 'Chair' introduced an article showing how people in an emergency situation could contact emergency services. It was decided to put this on the village notice board.

## Further Highway Matters subsequent to the PC Meeting

The clerk contacted the chairman with regard to visitor parking in the village/parish during the <sup>periods of</sup> high rainfall experienced when vehicles were choosing not to park entirely on the grass verge and were extending onto the New Road making it impossible for a wide agricultural vehicle, fire, ambulance, tankers etc. to pass. With the Chair's permission, she wrote to SCC for advice regarding signs that might be available to instruct visitors on how to park properly. She also asked that if at any time in the future, the PC felt the need to introduce a litter bin, would the Council empty it and any rules about positioning it. The clerk also enquired, in view of the fact that she had been informed that it was not policy to locate grit bins outside village parts of a parish, whether the Council would be allowed to fund raise for such. Finally she reported the matter of SAT NAVS sending emergency vehicles across the ford at the Stannery including the ~~one~~ ambulance sent to attend Mr. Bellaby in snow-ice conditions who was airlifted to hospital.

lunch

ate the

7/3/2022

Meeting of Hollinsclough Parish Council on Monday, 7th March at 7.30pm - at Hollinsclough Primary Academy School. (2022).

Apologies - Councillor Ball, Councillor Kidd (very poorly), Councillor Bellfield, Councillor Mellor

Present: The minutes of the previous meeting, 31.1.22 were  
 Chair. C. read, approved and signed by the Chairman.  
 R. Slack (The councillors present were all in attendance on 31.1.22)

C. Hauls: Matters Arising.

C. Stead: 2011 Parish Council Election.

(Quorum) The clerk reported that she had paid the third instalment (£42.43) and that the final instalment of £44.2 H+p would be payable in February, 2023.

Telephone Faults in the Parish.

Nab End. The main problems had been addressed with the enormous  
 Mr. and Mrs. help of Mr. R. McFall, Senior engineer. The  
 Cox. clerk reported that she had written to Open Reach  
 The Hoppings to express the Council's appreciation. A permanent  
 (border) repair on the line to Nab End was not likely until  
 Mr. and Mrs. May - June when the land was much drier. Open  
 Tilson. Reach had communicated its appreciation of the PC's letter.

The clerk had also written a card to Mrs. Joanne Cretchlow at Valley View who had been troubled with the impact of fallen telephone wires on her land.

The Lengthsman.

The clerk reported that Glyn had almost completed his years work and that it was likely that he would be applying for the full amount of his contract (£400). The Council instructed her to pay him for invoiced

New Business work completed

P.D.N.P. Planning Application NP/SM/0222/0177.

Proposed agricultural building to house, feed and lamb sheep; to store fodder and implements at Daffodil Fm

This matter was fully discussed and given the P.C's support with an emphasis on how the proposal provided an opportunity to enhance the local landscape.

21  
Response to  
Daffodil Farm's  
P.D.N.P. app.

The Bank,  
Hollinclough,  
Longnor,  
Buxton.

Consultation 'Off-roading in protected landscapes  
Peak District Green Lanes Alliance (The Glover Report).

The Parish Council felt that it had fully expressed its views regarding green lanes within its area to S.C.C. as part of its consultation in Jan. 2021. (in a 16 page document) and that a copy had been sent to the P.D.N.P.



The Platinum Jubilee of H.M. Queen Elizabeth II  
June 2nd - 5th 2022 inclusive

The meeting reflected on previous discussions and furthered them as follows:

- The Chairman reported that Councillor Mellor had purchased a flowering and fruiting cherry tree which he would plant this month on the village green. Its formal acknowledgement would be done on 5.6.22. C. Mellor had also paid for an accompanying plaque. The tree could be registered to The Queen's Green Canopy Map. ([queensgreencanopy.org](http://queensgreencanopy.org)).

NB  
 Ribbon to be  
 purchased

The Chairman reported that he had given the details to the Stonemason for the Jubilee Stone. The oldest citizen in the Parish (Mr. G. Phillips) was quite poorly at the present time and a second choice needed to be borne in mind. The clerk reported that The Jenham Family had given permission for a stone to be added to their wall on the village green and they were prepared to clean the previous Jubilee Stones in readiness. A letter of thanks had been sent.

Cover to  
 be purchased/  
 obtained for  
 unveiling  
 suggestions  
 Mrs. Hunder.  
 Mr. Wardman.

At the present time it was not felt that a road closure would be necessary but that an area should be cordoned off for safety.

The clerk provided an update re. children in the parish 16 years and under (20 identified to date) and reported that a few people had begun to order mugs. It was decided that Edwards and Lockett Ltd (Edwardian fine bone china) should be approached to provide mugs made in England. The PC wished for the name of the parish to be added to the sample sent to it. Mugs for purchase would be approx. £6 + VAT. Children would be presented (free of charge).

To be  
 monitored

- The Chapel Hall Classroom would have refreshments for sale and that a children's refreshment

tables  
and chairs  
required:

table free of charge should be considered. The clerk was instructed to discuss with 'Flare'.

The clerk would write an outline of the day to residents in the parish and invite contributions to the events of the celebration day.

Other suggestions for the day were to arrange a memory walk

to colour/decorate a tablecloth

A lucky dip/Bran Tub - Stile inscription - to be carried forward for consideration.

The clerk was instructed to inform the school that all would be welcome including children living outside the parish.

Request for Hollinsclough Silver Band to provide music to be made  
request for assistance with a Valuation Office Agency proposal for an alteration to the <sup>an</sup> entry in the Valuation list (at Clough Head).

The clerk was instructed to marshal the facts and to send a letter of support on behalf of the occupiers of Clough Head.

Andrew Sel.

Hollinsclough Parish Council Meeting on Monday 11th April, 2022  
held at Hollinsclough Academy

Present: Apologies: C. Kidd (illness) C. Belfield and C. Stead.

Chair C. R. Slack

C. L. Ball The minutes of the meeting of 7th March, 22, were read, approved  
 C. N. Mellor and signed by the Chairman.

c/ clerk D. Matters Arising:

Hails: The clerk provided the Council with an update of problems  
 Mr. Cox had had further problems with his landline but it had been  
 remedied until such time as a permanent solution could be done  
 Ms. S. Cretchlow had not reported any problems at her property  
 that she needed support with.

The Parish Trenchman

The clerk had requested an invoice from Mr. G. Tilson for his  
 years work but was still waiting to receive it.

The Green Lanes Alliance

This alliance had requested bodies to refer to specific Q's  
 relating to the Glouster Reports' feedback - relating to green  
 roads. The Council felt that it had said all that it wished to  
 in the 2021 SCC consultation and suggested that copies of  
 its response to that should be sent to the P.D.N.P.

The Queen's Platinum Jubilee

The Chair offered to register the tree generously  
 donated by C. Mellor and planted on the Village Green.  
 C. Mellor was formally thanked.

The Chair reported that progress was being made with  
 the commemoration stone and the wording had been decided.

The matter of unveiling the stone and cutting the  
 ribbon for the tree on the V. green was discussed. In  
 view of Mr. Phillipps' poor health and mobility and  
 the latter being also a problem with the 'next oldest'  
 parishioner; it was decided to write / speak to Mrs.

Hunter who will have turned 90 years! The clerk was asked to do this. It was felt that Mrs. H. would be an excellent and most worthy choice. The clerk reported that she had discussed the occasion with the school and had informed the acting head teacher that all the children would be welcome whether or not they lived in the parish. Ms O'Sullivan would inform parents of the opportunity to buy 5 mugs at approx. 16 + VAT. The school grounds would be made available for the Jubilee if wished.

The clerk reported that she had spoken to the insurance broker re. the need to take out additional insurance. Insurance is in place for non-organised events. She had delivered a flyer to each residence. 70 mugs had been ordered from Edwards and Lockett of Longton. 20 children 16 and under had been identified to be presented with a c. mug and to date 16 had been ordered for purchase. She had discussed refreshments with Elaine at the Chapel tearoom/hall and Elaine had been happy with the council organising a Children's table (free of charge) She said that she (clerk) would take the responsibility of organising it. The clerk also reported that she had got a framework for a local quiz around the village and would try to develop that. She also suggested an opportunity for people to 'do' the 1st of George Mellors 'Walks with George'. She would try it out to ensure that it would work. Chapel involvement was mentioned with a suggestion that the Methodist Minister might like to start proceedings with a prayer. The Hollinsclough Silver Band was unable to attend. Councillor Ball said that he would approach Mr. Forshaw regarding the possibility of using his field as a parking area. The clerk reported that Mrs. Samkisser had very generously sent the PC £100 to support the Jubilee. It was decided that this would be used for a specific item for the community and

That when it was decided what should be purchased Mrs. Lusser (Camboll's Green Farm) would be able to express her approval  
New Business

- Moortlands Area Parish Member Bye-Election 2022 was presented to the P.C. A Nomination paper was available. None of the P.C.'s wished to put themselves forward.
- Swan and Limer Rates Traffic Regulation Order Consultation. re. Scheme D)3262F - response required by 21st April, 2022. The clerk reported the S.C.C.'s proposal to prohibit the use of motorised vehicles on Sand L. Rates.

The questionnaire - online - asked for a YES or NO response and provided an opportunity for people to give views or comments.

The P.C. again felt that it had made its views clear in the 2021 consultation. It was decided to send again, its 2 part response and to suggest that the Council looks again at part 2 and the conclusions it made.

In addition, a letter would be written with clarifications of its answer to the 'YES' 'NO' question. H.P.C. is in agreement that motor vehicles should be prohibited with exemptions. In particular, an exemption for landowners seeking access to their property/land (as had been done re. Washgate). The P.C. felt that although an exemption for the famous historic Edinburgh Trial founded in 1901 may not be likely - that views expressed by the Trial organisers themselves should be taken into account.  
The Dark Peak Bridleway Group Enquiry

The clerk reported that the D.P.B.G. and the British Horse Society had been looking at B.W 29 leading to Washgate Bridge. A Rights of Way Officer from S.C.C. had been brought along with a view to funding being accessed from the Farming in Protected Landscapes

and the P.D.N.P.A. had been made aware. The groups wished to discover who the landowners were alongside the B10. The clerk said that she would consult with C. Belfield who was likely to know.

P.D.N.P. Planning Application for Moor Top Farm for Essential and Urgent Structural Repairs to be Made to the Listed Buildings Attached to the Main Farmhouse Involving the Demolition of an Unstable Internal Dividing Wall and the Building of a Replacement Bearing Wall Together with Structural Strengthening.

This grade II listed building was discussed with a high level of realistic and insightful understanding of the issues involved in this application. It was felt that the planner's proposals respected the existing form and character of the building in question and its relationship with the main house. They would protect the entire farmstead in the long term thereby contributing to the retention of its striking, historical external qualities. It was felt that bold proposals were needed to address its overall sustainability. The Council gave the application its fulsome support.

### Audit of Accounts.

The clerk reported that the paperwork had now been received and that the deadline for the audit return was 30th June 22. The finances of the PC had been presented by the clerk in its meeting of 31.1.22 in preparation for the audit and the allowances to be made in its precept request for the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, payment of the final instalment of the 2019 election costs and preparation for PC elections in 2023. It had been essential to present the financial position of the Council very fully. The clerk provided an update to allow for the period to 31.3.22.

### AOB

The clerk raised the need for a date of the Parish Meeting 2022. It was decided that this

The Chairman would preside  
The training would be followed by the Parish Meeting to discuss Parish affairs. Such resolutions made and voted on do not bind the PC.

should be on 16th May - Monday at 7pm in the Chapel Hall. Arrangements would be made for Mane Frodsham - First Responder and Paramedic to provide further training for use of the defibrillator in the village. As a new battery at an approximate cost of £250 would be required for the def. soon - a booklet would be made available for parishioners to contribute if they so wished. The Parish Chapel Hall would need to be 'booked'.

### Increased Tourism and its Impacts in the Parish.

This matter was raised by C. Mellor and focused on

- The increased number of vehicles along the 'New Road' 'bumper to bumper' - extending from the telephone box to the opening to New Barns Farm - 50-60 vehs. The grass verge was becoming very deteriorated and in the muddy conditions following rainfall, vehs. were extending into the tarmaced road making it impossible for emergency vehicles or any other <sup>large</sup> vehs. from passing.
- Karl Sterndale, a village just <sup>n</sup> 'over the border' in Derbyshire was experiencing similar problems.
- Neither villages had toilets and the number of people described as showing their nether regions to toilet was not desirable. It was felt that <sup>suitable</sup> signage - discreet and yet visible should be provided to direct visitors to the nearest toilets which would be those in Longnor. There was ~~not~~ a discussion about the desirability of toilets in Hollinsclough and it is unlikely that residents would want them in every village - Chrome Hill and the impact of trampling down to bedrock - rendzina soils being very thin. It was felt that the recent <sup>and</sup> filmed episode of Peaky Blinders filmed behind Chrome and <sup>was</sup> 'articled' in both the Leek Post and Times

and Derbyshire Advertiser was likely to bring a further increase in visitor numbers. Health and Safety were the key issues underpinning tourism at the present time. The carrying capacity of both the built up <sup>area</sup> of the Parish and of Chrome/Park House had been exceeded. It was hoped that the surface of the notable peaks would be monitored by the P.D.N.P. Visitors 'Roaming' on private land rather than on properly mapped areas - has also become an issue for some local farmers. Parishioners feel that visitors need to take a greater personal responsibility for their behaviour/actions.

BHIB Insurance, S.P.C.A., The Lengthsman

The PC authorised payments unless there were issues requiring discussion and in the case of the lengthsman - invoiced work essential.

*W. J. M.*

13.06.22



Response to SCC. re. Swan and  
Limer Rules.

### Donations

A bucket was placed in the Chapel Hall for anyone who wished to contribute to the maintenance of the defibrillator. Donations amounted to £105 to be banked and ring fenced for the purpose intended. (The training was free).

Annual Parish Meeting - Hollinsclough Chapel Hall, Monday 16th May, 2022 - 7pm.

Key focus ① refresher training in using the defibrillator in the parish. Training led by Maire Rodham paramedic, Monica and Stewart Gregory paramedics and trainee paramedic Mr. Martin Blackman.

Key focus ② parish affairs - Parish electors discussion of matters raised by them presided over by the chairman of the P.C. Mr. Richard Slack.

The Parish meeting was attended by 13 people and proved to be a very successful, much appreciated and valued refresher training - practical with everyone involved.

The matters raised subsequently in discussion were

① the positioning of the Platinum Jubilee tree (dwarf shrub cherry) on the village green and a consideration of whether it would be ~~and~~ above a culvert - the potential height of the tree and whether it would prove to be a hazard for traffic going up the main lane. - The matter would be monitored.

② the matter of buying a litter bin for the parish in view of increased visitor numbers. The Parish Council had and continues to place notices in the village encouraging visitors to take their litter home with them. A letter had been sent to the S.C.C. with regard to the siting of a bin and the emptying of it. It was believed that the cost of waste collection could be significant. A response from S.C.C. was awaited. Discussions with the P.D.N.P. showed that it would be possible to obtain a grant for a bin. The matter to be monitored.

Rev. Ball

13.06.22.

Parish Council Meeting held at Hollinsclough Primary Academy School at 7.30pm on Thursday 19th May.

Apologies - Councillor Mellor and Councillor Stead (bad cold + COVID resp)  
 Present  
 C. Slack  
~~C. Stead~~  
 C. Bell  
 C. Hauls  
 C. Belfield

Matters arising from the meeting of 11th April (the minute book was with the internal auditor and therefore the minutes could not be formally signed and approved at the meeting - deferred to 13th. 06.22).

The clerk had arranged a meeting with the lengthyman and ~~was~~ <sup>would</sup> then be in a position to submit the P.C.s report to the SMDC - Alliance.

Tourism Responses were awaited from the PDNPA and from SCC re. the impacts of tourism in the parish.

Other Business

Two matters were selected for this meeting (lengthy)

1. P.D.N.P. Planning Application NP/Sm/0322/0421.  
Home Farm, Hollinsclough - Listed Building Consent - Various work(s) to meet conditions of NP/Sm/0419/0406.

The meeting was highly structured to cover the large amount of documentary and map evidence and previous planning applications at Home Farm all of which needed to be considered to gain a high level of understanding.

- The P.C. supported the application in its entirety
- ① because it continued the process of addressing unauthorised changes carried out by previous owners and
  - ② because it aimed to reinstate, repair and recreate features of historical interest and importance relating to both the structure and historical function of the property.
  - ③ because it had a clear mission statement to conserve and enhance the heritage assets within A. fm. and to protect and nurture heritage within the PDNPA. P.C.s report to the PDNPA enclosed.

... timely) - C Kudo  
↓  
cancer treatment

and to ensure appropriate techniques in the restoration process.

PC's response to the P.D.N.P.A.

- 2/ The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Arrangements - Finalised
- The clerk reported that she had discussed the insurance implications of the occasion with BH/B. as plans had developed. No further insurance was required.
  - Signage, cordoning off specified areas, details of the programme for the day, activities for children and for adults, risk assessments, supervision car parking, grass cutting, varnishing of the noticeboard, putting the 'Jubilee Stone' into the wall, cleaning stonework, <sup>access use of</sup> <sub>chairs and tables</sub>

NB The plan to execute the walk in memory of Mr. George Mellor was deferred to 2nd July, 22 in order to a) conduct a more careful risk assessment and to harness the leadership skills of the P.D.N.P. Ranger Service.  
(programme + trail/village attached at the start of the minute book).

Parish Council Meeting held at Hollinsclough Primary Academy at 7.30pm on Monday, 13th June, 2022.

Apologies: C. Kidd (receiving treatment for Cancer - make progress)  
C. Belfield (personal/direct interest in planning app - Tenterhall).

C. Slack

Present:

Vice Chair

C. J. Stead

C. L. Ball

C. N. Mellor

C. J. Hails

Minutes of meetings read out (that had been in the I.A's possession) approved and signed by C. Ball.

Matters arising

The Parish lengths man - report had been submitted to SMDC / ALLIANCE for the full HOD and payment authorised for the lengths man.

The Queen Elizabeth II Platinum Jubilee - 2-5th June.

Despite the weather, the P.S. had gone ahead as planned and proved to be a happy event. Mrs. Hunter had cut the ribbon on the newly planted tree and unveiled the new stone which looked splendid. (NB silver, gold, diamond and platinum 5. stones now side by side in completeness).

The clerk had had a number of conversations with the PC's insurance brokers as plans developed - to ensure that additional cover would be taken out if necessary. It wasn't necessary but risk assessment and health/safety measures were and were put in place, monitored and explained to members of the committee present. Mugs were distributed to children 16 and un

Edwards and Lockett paid for the mugs. resident in the Parish (VAT to be claimed) mugs were also sold to adults @ £6 each. (The Council to pay the VAT on them) Mr. Forshaw's field had been used for parking and organised by C. Belfield. Everyone involved in the preparations for the Jubilee had been written to and thanked - The Chapel - The Chapel Hall cafe - Mr. Hitcher (notice board) Glyn who gave his time free of charge / grass cutting, Mr. and Mrs. Collins power washing of S. Stones - Mr. O'Sullivan chemical cleaning of S. Stones, C. Stead and Mr. Breeze skilfully fixing the stones into place and Mr. S. Kidd for inscribing the P.S. stone.

Ms. Hunter had made a donation of £50 towards the maintenance of the defibrillator fund. She was written to and thanked for her duties on the day and for the don.

Impacts of Tourism.

Responses from the S.C.C. and P.D.N.P.A. were still awaited.

The Parish Meeting

The training had been successful and a 'bucket' at the end raised £105 for the defibrillator maintenance fund. Discussion points raised by parishioners were noted and would be given the P.C.'s consideration.

Other Business

The Internal Audit of the Parish Accounts

- The I.As invoice for £25 received and authorised for payment.
- Mr. F. Bellaby's written report was read out in full and commented on positively. The clerk was instructed to follow up points made with regard to the defibrillator and will monitor the lengthsman's administration ever more closely.
- The statement of accounts, variations in receipts and payments, total payments (with comments) bank reconciliation and items of expenditure, land and building assets were studied, certificate of exemption (Annual Governance Statement 2021-22)
- The key document was read and understood and signed by the Chairman of this meeting C. Stead (in the absence of the Chair of the P.C.).

Mr. Stead is vice chair of P.C.

The Parish Council approved the accounting statements, the annual governance statement 21-22, certificate of exemption in their entirety and instructed the clerk to write to Mr. Bellaby in appreciation of his detailed, painstaking scrutiny of the accounts.

The clerk reported that she had posted a copy of the Parish / public's right to scrutinise the completed accounts 21-22 on the Parish noticeboard.

P/DNPA. Planning Application NP/Sm/0522/0658 - Tenterhall Farm, Hollinsclough, Erection of roof cover over existing yard area.

- Key points of discussion focused on the size of the farm (180 acres) and its membership of the Catchment Sensitive Farming Scheme (The families in the Upper Dove Valley).

- The proposal was recognised as an anti-pollution, environmentally and ecologically beneficial measure to separate clean rain water from slurry and manure storage and yard water.

- It was recognised that the roof cover would be within the existing farmstead and bring about a compactness to the unit. It was not a stand alone structure.

- The proposal was not overlooked by other farms or residences and mature trees of significant height and spread separated Gollin Gate Farm and cottages on Gollin Lane and a broken line of trees and shrubs separated the potential structure from outlying farms in the far distance.

- It was considered to be a force for good management and modern farm practices and a respect for the values of the National Park and the aims of the Catchment Sensitive Farming Scheme; altogether a responsible and functional proposal which was given the

Ann Bell  
14.6.22

T. 01298 83515

Copy of letter to PDNP  
re. app. Tenkerhill

The Bank,  
Hollinsclough,  
Longnor,  
Buxton.  
Derbyshire  
SK17 0RH  
14th June, 2022